MVVCSO
Montezuma Valley Volunteer Community Service

Organization
Board Meeting Minutes
September 20, 2022

Attendees:

Bonnie L. Smith, President

Dave Weisgerber, Board Member
Shane Slee, Board Member
Kevin Robles, Board Member
Tim Leach, Board Member

Patty Miller, Treasurer

Absent:
None

Starlene Bennin
Bonnie called meeting to order at 6PM.

Discussion ensued about the ongoing cell tower issue with AT&T service. FCC complain
website has been located and will be published in the next community newsletter.

All agreed that Saturday, October 22, 2022 from 5-7pm the MVVCSO will host a community
Halloween Trunk 'n Treat BBQ. Weather Permitting. Bonnie and Patty will coordinate with
Jamie Lee Ketelsen on halloween decorations and fun things for kids. The MVVCSO will
provide candy as well.

Tim and Bonnie graduated the C.E.R.T. Community Emergency Response Team, program
sponsored by The San Diego County Fire Authority and FEMA approved. Bonnie & Tim
attended the County Board of Supervisors meeting this past week as the county C.E.R.T.
program was awarded a proclamation from the county for National Preparedness Month. The
C.E.R.T. program leader will attend our next event to provide information to the community on
disaster preparedness as well as future CPR classes.

Patty gave the treasurer’s report as $7,951.00 in the grant account. $39,115.87 in the main

account. $352 was spent on supplies to relocate the shed from the fire station lot to our
vacant lot.

Kevin has brought to our attention that the DG pile at the mailboxes is getting low and he’s
asked if we can request more from the county. Bonnie will contact the road maintenance
supervisor and request more DG and inquire about getting gravel.

We will be putting out to bid for the mowing and weedwacking of our vacant lot to be
completed before Oct. 22nd. Nick Ketelsen did the work last year and Bonnie will reach out to
him. Starlene has offered her Son-in-Law, John Windsor, the opportunity to bid as well. Shane

will meet with John at the lot in the near future.
Dave motioned to adjourn and Shane second. Meeting adjourned at 6:42

Prepared by: Bonnie L. Smith, Secretary



